Vol. 1, No. 22

February 25, 1966

INCIDENTS INTRODUCES NEW HEADING

The illustration and design you see above is the creation of Mrs. Judy Quealey, former dental assistant in the Department of Pedodontics and wife of Richard Quealey IUSD graduate in 1965, now practicing in Bradenton, Florida. We are grateful to Judy for this artistic contribution which will hereafter grace our newsletter and lend it individuality and character.

* * * * * * * * *

ARE YOU READY FOR CENTREX?

Ready or not, Centrex will be with us on Monday, February 28, the changeover being made Sunday the 27th. It will be quite a change, but the expanded facilities and increased efficiency of operation resulting will no doubt quickly dispel any initial confusion. Since all personnel responsible for a phone have had the opportunity to attend one of the briefing sessions on the new system, it should be mostly a matter of forming new habits. However, here are a few points to keep in mind:

1. The Medical Center number will still be 635-8341, but all stations will have a new number. Use the new Directory rather than try to remember numbers.

2. Notify persons or offices who call you frequently of your new number.

3. Each station will have an outside

line. Dial 9 to get outside as usual.

4. Press down button once to summon campus operator to transfer call to another station. Don't jiggle the button as this may disconnect the call.

* * * * * * * * *

IUSD WELCOMES:

Mrs. Patricia Sue Oliver, new in Long Oral Surgery;

Mrs. Jean Stanley, in Crown and Bridge:

Mr. Kenneth Burr, in the Dean's Office.

DEAN HINE ACTIVE AS ADA PRESIDENT

Dr. Maynard K. Hine was in Panama City February 18-19 to speak before the Panama Dental Society.

This weekend in Chicago Dean Hine will deliver the greetings to the 3rd Annual Workshop of Dental Examiners and Educators on Friday, and on the same day will speak before the American Academy of Dental Practice Administration. On Saturday he is scheduled to give a presentation to the Dental Dealers of America. Sunday afternoon Dean Hine will preside at the dedication ceremony for the new ADA building.

* * * * * * * * *

BRITISH DENTIST HERE TO VISIT SON ATTEND ADA DEDICATION

Dr. G. Scott Page of Tunbridge Wells, England is expected to arrive this weekend for a short visit in the United States. He will attend the Chicago mid-winter meeting, the ADA dedication ceremonies, and then will come to Indianapolis to spend a few days with his son, Jim, who is a second year graduate student in pedodontics at IUSD. Dr. Page is a graduate of the University of Pennsylvania, where he received his D.D.S. degree in 1925. He returned to England to practice, later to become one of the founding members of the British Pedodontic Society.

WORK PROGRESS HELD UP AWAITING MATERIALS

Work towards completion of the enlarged facilities in Periodontics has come to a standstill awaiting the arrival of the metal partitions. When these partitions are installed, the "Perio Patio" will contain seven offices and a conference room.

Although the general construction in the basement area has been completed and the "Barrier to Bea's" removed, the contractor cannot finish the interior until the cabinetry is received. This material is scheduled to arrive in mid-May, but in the meantime it will be appreciated if all non-authorized personnel will stay out of the basement area. To discourage the inquisitive from venturing down to make an inspection, a sign has been posted. However, it may allay those curious to know that the basement contains ten rooms, five for laboratories, four for offices, and one for the electron microscope. None of the equipment has been delivered.

* * * * * * * * *

DENTAL DIVISION NEWS

Clinton became the most recent Indiana community to accept fluoridation when it received favorable council action February 7. South Bend, Boonville, Charlestown, and Bicknell are purchasing equipment in anticipation of initiating fluoridation in the near future.

The first evaluation of the Proctor and Gamble Dental Health Education Program in Indiana took place in Anderson, February 9. The initial examinations and educational program began four weeks ago. This first evaluation will show any immediate results and long-term evaluations will follow in June and September.

1966 STUDENT TABLE CLINIC CONTEST DATE ANNOUNCED

It has been announced to the undergraduate student body that the annual student table clinics will be conducted on April 18 this year. The senior students may prepare a table clinic in lieu of their senior essay requirement. The other classes are competing for an allexpense paid trip to the ADA meetings in Dallas next November. Faculty members are urged to encourage students and cooperate with them in the preparation of their clinics.

* * * * * * * *

FT. WAYNE SENIOR HYGIENE STUDENTS TAKE PART IN FIELD TRAINING PROGRAM

A field training program for senior dental hygiene students in community dental health has been arranged for the Ft. Wayne students. One-half of the class will participate in a school and community dental health program in Wabash, alternating weeks with the other half of the class, for a period of ten weeks. The students will reside in the community for three days each week and present dental health information to children, teachers, and community groups. They will give dental inspections with referrals to the family dentist and provide topical fluoride treatments in selected grades. The Honeywell Foundation and the Kiwanis Club are paying the expenses for the program and working with the local dental society in carrying out the project.

* * * * * * * * * *

MRS. HOUSE RECOVERING FROM STROKE

Mrs. Marion House, Oral Surgery, is home from Long Hospital where she was taken after she was stricken Monday, February 14. We all want to wish her a speedy and complete recovery. DR. STARKEY CONDUCTS CHILDREN'S DENTISTRY SEMINAR FOR OHIO DENTISTS

Dr. Paul Starkey presented an allday seminar for the Toledo Society of Dentistry for Children, Toledo, Ohio, on February 16. The evening before, he spoke to the Stark County Dental Society in Canton, Ohio, in observance of National Child's Dental Health Week.

* * * * * * * * *

CROWN AND BRIDGE REPORTS

Dr. Jean-Pierre Stauffer of Geneva, Switzerland, a former resident postgraduate student, has been visiting the department this week.

A number of activities associated with the Chicago mid-winter meeting will involve faculty from the department this weekend. The meeting of the American Academy of Crown and Bridge Prosthodontics will be attended by Doctors John F. Johnston and Roland W. Dykema, while Dr. George Mumford will be on the program of the American Academy of Restorative Dentistry. Twenty-two members of the faculty, alumni, and graduate students will be attending the annual dinner meeting of the IUSD Advanced Partial Prosthodontics Society. The meeting will take place Sunday evening, February 27, and will feature Dean Hine as speaker.

* * * * * * * * *

IUSD HOSTS BIO PHOTO ASSOCIATION

The Dental School hosted the monthly meeting of the Indiana Chapter of the Biological Photographical Association which was held Monday, February 21. Mr. Richard Scott presented a program on the use of the CU-5 Polaroid camera.

ENDODONTICS FACULTY TAKE PART IN CHICAGO ACTIVITIES

Members of the Endodontics Department are active in the concurrent Chicago mid-winter meeting and its associated events. Dr. Duane E. Compton and Dr. Franklin S. Weine are participating in the table clinic program of the scientific sessions. Dr. Samuel Patterson is attending a symposium at Loyola University and Dr. Harry Healey will be in attendance at the Congress on Dental Licensure. Dr. Healey will also be a representative at the ADA building dedication ceremonies.

PRE-PRACTICE PANEL DISCUSSION HELD FOR SENIOR DENTAL STUDENTS

Dr. Donald Arens, Department of Endodontics, moderated a panel discussion Monday night, February 21 at the Union Building for senior students and their wives. The subject was "Problems Encountered by Recent Graduates Upon Entering Dental Practice". Panelists included the IUSD Director of Clinics, a lawyer, a banker, an insurance authority, and a general practitioner of dentistry. More than 100 students and their wives were in attendance.

* * * * * * * *

DR. CHRISTEN VISITS IUSD

Dr. Arden Christen, who graduated in 1965 with a MSD Degree in Oral Diagnosis-Oral Medicine, is visiting OD-OM prior to attending the Chicago mid-winter meeting. Dr. Christen is now directing the dental interns and teaching oral diagnosis at the McKown Dental Clinic at the Aeros pace Medical Division of Lackland Air Force Base, Texas.

InciDENTS Editorial Staff: